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Summary:
Over the course of February the ARO program continued to evaluate potential partners in the Russian Far East and conducted negotiations with regional administrations to expand into new territories of the Russian Federation.  ARO also conducted events for grant recipients and participated in a series of meetings highlighting issues facing the Russian child welfare sector today.                                                                          

Activities:
Child Welfare Roundtable Meeting
National Foundation for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children (NFPCC) Vice Deputy Director Anna Danilina and IREX Educational Consultant Dr. Eileen Lally attended a roundtable meeting organized by Rene Wallis, director of Firefly Children’s Network, on February 5 in Moscow, where more than 20 representatives from over a dozen organizations involved in the child welfare sector gathered to share information about their activities in different parts of the Russian Federation.  Anna Danilina provided a general overview of ARO’s work in child abandonment prevention and Dr. Eileen Lally talked about her experience training Russian social workers and developing standards of practice in Russia.  

As much of the participants’ work is related, they agreed to begin sharing information with each other in the future.  Firefly is creating a listserv to keep organizations interested in child welfare issues connected and informed of the latest developments and plans for joint training sessions are in the works.  The roundtable proved particularly fruitful for IREX Educational Consultant Dr. Eileen Lally, as contacts made during the meeting invited her to the city of Kazan to give a presentation at the Kazan Ministry of Education about the child welfare system in the US.                            
HIV Project Seminar in St. Petersburg
On February 6, ARO Senior HIV/AIDS Program Coordinator Olga Tetereva and Head of the ARO Grant Department Julia Monakhova conducted a project seminar in St. Petersburg for five representatives of Stellit and Korchakovskiy Center, both grant recipient organizations whose projects are aimed at preventing the transmission of HIV among young people who have aged out of the orphanage system and other at-risk youth.  Olga Tetereva and Julia Monakhova explained ARO financial and reporting procedures to the grant recipients and fielded questions from the participants.  Stellit and Korchakovskiy Center representatives then signed grant agreements, officially launching their projects.               
Early Intervention in Krasnoyarsk 

In continued efforts to expand the reach of ARO’s innovative child welfare models, ARO Representatives Marina Egorova and Antonina Shepina traveled to the city of Krasnoyarsk with independent experts Svetlana Trushkina and Dina Zelinskaya on February 20-22 to learn more about the child abandonment prevention services currently available in the Krasnoyarsk Krai.  Following visits to local education, healthcare, and social welfare institutions, the ARO workgroup met with municipal and krai-level administration officials to discuss possible areas for cooperation.  
As a result of these negotiations, a preliminary agreement was made to introduce early intervention projects at City Children’s Hospital #1 and the Krasnoyarsk Krai Psychological-Medical-Social Guidance Center.  ARO specialists are currently developing an early intervention project proposal that involves a multidisciplinary approach to the creation of individualized development programs for children with special needs.                                          
Child Welfare Presentation in Tatarstan 
IREX Educational Consultant Dr. Eileen Lally, a professor of social work at the University of Alaska Anchorage, traveled to the city of Kazan in the Tatarstan Republic to give a presentation at a training course held at the Ministry of Education for child rights experts on February 28.  Dr. Lally was also joined by Myra Casey, who serves as the director of the Office of Child Services in Washington.  
Dr. Lally gave a presentation on the fundamental aspects of the child welfare system in the US, drawing on over 30 years of social work experience in both a practical and administrative capacity, while Myra Casey focused on the services and activities offered specifically through the Anchorage Office of Child Services, where she previously worked.  
Officials from the Ministry of Education and Science of the Republic of Tatarstan, the Division of Pedagogical Support and Rehabilitation of Children, and the Republican Center of Adoption and Guardianship of the Republic of Tatarstan discussed issues currently facing the Kazan child welfare system, including monitoring of foster families, legal questions, practical training, and health conditions in orphanages. Russian social workers and state child welfare representatives had the opportunity to juxtapose the current issues and services in Russia with those seen in the US to ultimately find solutions and improvements suitable for Kazan.                   
“Connecting to Children” Report 

IREX’s implementing partner the National Foundation for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children (NFPCC) submitted data collected from three telephone hotlines supported by Child Helpline Program in Magadan, Moscow, and Tomsk for inclusion in the annual Connecting to Children report put out by Children Helpline International, a global network of hotlines and telephone outreach services based in the Netherlands.  

According to the figures collected, children made over half of the nearly 12 thousand calls to the Russian hotlines considered in the report.  Children primarily called regarding family conflicts (55% of calls made by children), violation of children’s rights (45%), and physical and psychological abuse (10%).  The majority of calls made by adults (54%) were about family conflicts.  Children Helpline International plans to publish the Connecting to Children report in May 2007, and the NFPCC intends to collect data from partner hotlines in nearly all Russian regions for inclusion in next year’s edition, as calls to hotlines are a key indicator of human rights violations and the risk for child abandonment.                 
